
Elk Grove Park District 
Committee of the Whole Meeting Minutes 

 
September 24, 2020                                                         6:00 p.m. 
 
President O’Malley called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
In attendance:         President O’Malley, Commissioner Biedke, Commissioner Cooke,  
                                Commissioner Souder, Commissioner Walz  
 
Staff:                       Ben Curcio  
  

 
DISCUSSION ON FUTURE CAPITAL PROJECTS 

 
Director Curcio led the discussion by asking the Commissioners if they had any projects they 
would like to add, remove or discuss in more detail from the “Big List” of Capital Projects. 
There was a lengthy discussion about whether or not to replace or remove the ThorGuard 
lightning system and the consensus is to remove the system at this time unless the system can be 
replaced with the Intergovernmental contributions from the Village, School District 54, 59, 214 
and Sponsorships.  Discussion on adding a bridge to Morton and Olmsted Park.  Discussion on 
adding a second sand volleyball court to Morton Park in 2021.  Discussion on a new playground 
at Jaycee Park.  Discussion on removing the tennis court at Audubon and adding batting cages. 
Discussion on adding another entrance to Rainbow Falls Water Park closer to Lions Park. 
Director Curcio stated that he would research if more impermeable service can be added to the 
Park and solicit help from an Architect for the entrance redesign options. 
 

 
ADJOURNMENT 

 
Commissioner O’Malley moved to adjourn the Committee of the Whole meeting at 6:59 p.m.  
 
Commissioner Biedke seconded the motion. 
 
Ayes: Commissioners Biedke, Cooke, Souder, Walz and President O’Malley 
Nays: None  
  

Motion Carried 


